Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
September 9, 2015
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care was convened on Wednesday, September 9, 2015 at the Lexington County Health Department. 
Present:

Nicole Dewitt/ Tameka Gunn/ Ginny Rainwater/ Branden Lewis- Community Link

Melissa McKeown/ Donna Freeman- Union County Community Shelter

Patricia Bryant- Cardinal Innovations

Tiffany Weaver/Denise Davis- Turning Point

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry
Salem Taylor- Homes of Hope

Sherry Smith- Rowan Helping Ministries
Robin Shue- Family Crisis Council

Kaye Ochoa/ Gayle Whitehead/ Brittany Shelton-Crisis Ministry of Davidson County

Sherika Jackson/ Tonya Lawrence- Family Endeavors

Amber Kimble- Salisbury VA

Scott McLaughlin- Davidson County Community Action

Andrea Merriman/ Victoria Woods- Esther House of Stanly County

Danette Edwards- Family Services of Davidson County
Approval of Minutes:  The June 10, 2015 minutes will be approved. 
1. Balance of State Update: Nicole gave an overview of the BoS COC, regional committee structure, PRC structure and welcomed all of the new faces to the meeting. Nicole facilitated the COC restructuring survey with the entire group; the survey was conducted live at the meeting and submitted electronically. Nicole introduced the PIT leads for each county: Melissa McKeown for Union, CCM staff for Cabarrus, Gayle Whitehead for Davidson, Sherry Smith for Rowan and Salem Taylor for Stanly. The group expressed the need for a Q& A session or a FAQ document related to PIT- Nicole to follow up with the BoS staff to discuss the process for the 2016 PIT Count. The COC and ESG applications are not out yet. If HMIS participating agencies have any issues or questions whatsoever related to HMIS please contact the NCCEH Data Center team at hmis@ncceh.org or 919-410-6997. The Coordinated Assessment workgroup met last week in Kannapolis to discuss out some details about our PRC CA plan. Nicole explained that there are several approval checkpoints before it is officially approved at the Steering Committee level. Nicole has already started sending an overview of that discussion to the county leads for verification. 
2. Community Link agency presentation- Tameka Gunn discussed Community Link’s COC Rapid Rehousing for Families, COC- Permanent Supportive Housing and ESG- Rapid Rehousing projects. She provided eligibility criteria, how applications can be made today and how that will change once CA is implemented in the PRC. Tameka explained that PSH projects are normally at capacity due to participants remaining in the project often until they expire. The presented also mentioned that our project is in accord with HUD and the BOS COC’s Prioritization policy for Chronically Homeless persons to identify CH persons to fill a bed when a vacancy occurs. Branden Lewis presented on Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF), she discussed the eligibility and listed the 13 counties served. The group discussed the different discharge statuses as defined by the VA. Branden stated that she had funds available to serve single veterans and veteran families with Rapid rehousing and Prevention assistance. 
3. Cardinal Innovations agency presentation- Patricia Bryant presented Cardinal’s TCL Initiative that serves those persons living in or at risk of living in an adult care home and want to transition to community living. She reported that Cardinal’s catchment area covers 16 counties in NC and serves more than 2 million consumers. The organization manages over $500 million in Medicaid and state funding. Cardinal also has Permanent Supportive Housing projects across 15 counties that serve those persons diagnosed with Serious Mental Illness, Chronic Substance Abuse, and persons with AIDS or Related Diseases to identify safe affordable housing in the community. Persons must be living in a place not meant for human habitation, in an emergency shelter, or in a transitional housing having previously been on the streets or emergency shelter. Additionally Cardinal’s Housing Specialists are the Lead Agency Reps for the Targeting Program that works toward the inclusion of persons with disabilities and homeless populations to  low income housing tax credit developments in the community 
4. PRC Executive Committee Elections- Ed explained the role of the PRC Executive Committee members as being responsible for local task force meetings and inviting key players to regional committee meetings as well, PIT, Monthly conference calls,etc. He listed all of the members that were nominated for vacant positions: Robin Shue for Rowan, Patricia Bryant for Cabarrus, Melissa McKeown for Union and Salem Taylor for Stanly counties. Patricia and Robin are completing terms vacated by previous member and will continue on to serve a 2 year term, will begin participation immediately.  These roles were filled by a vote and confirmation by the active PRC membership led by Ed Hosack. Melissa’s term is renewed and Salem will begin serving in January after Skeet Ayscue’s term ends. The next PRC Executive Committee conference call is scheduled for Wednesday, October 7, 2015- Nicole to send out the call in details. The group approved the current slate of officers and approved the renewal of the Chair, Floyd Davis and Secretary, Nicole Dewitt to serve an additional term. The Chair and Secretary terms will renew January 2016 elections will be help again by December 2017. The terms are on a calendar year and are as follows: 
	Chair
	Floyd Davis
	Renewed for 2016 & 2017

	Vice Chair
	Ed Hosack
	

	Secretary
	Nicole Dewitt
	Renewed for 2016 & 2015

	Cabarrus
	Patricia Bryant
	Completes vacant slot for 2015, starts own term 2016 &2017

	Davidson
	Gayle Whitehead
	

	Rowan
	Robin Shue
	Completes vacant slot for 2015: starts own term 2016 & 2017

	Stanly
	Skeet Ayscue
	Ends December 2015

	
	Salem Taylor
	Begins Jan 2016 & 2017

	Union
	Melissa McKeown
	Renewed for 2016 & 2017


5. County task force meetings- Ed reported that Cabarrus county meets quarterly and did meet in August. He stated that they had attendance of 17-20 partners including the local health department, the sheriff’s department. They were able to identify 5 gap areas in the county one of which is youth aging out of foster care. Their next agenda item is PIT. Rowan County – no meeting. Davidson- Gayle reported that the August was held at CMDC with 20 people in attendance. A new organization providing peer support services, PHILA Inc. (Parents Helping Intercede in the Lives of Adolescents, Inc) was highlighted. The staff with Phila Inc described their work with youth and adults in the community. Their mission is to positively affect the future by Motivating and Educating the youth of today, for a brighter tomorrow! We believe that this mission is predicated upon a four tier approach Prevention, Intercession, Rehabilitation and Follow-up of youth who are “at risk.” Union County- no meeting Stanly County- no meeting in August due to office moving, next meeting scheduled for Nov 10. Ed asked each leader to send notes/ minutes of your meetings to Nicole for posting. 
6. Agency Announcements- Gayle W. followed up on the pledge she made at the housing forum to help a UCCS resident get a car. She will continue to follow up as the transaction has not been made at this time. Esther House is now responsible for sexual assault services in Cabarrus, they’ve started a new SART(Sexual Assault Response Team) and looking to hire a Spanish Speaking Outreach Coordinator for Stanly County. Homes of Hope recently had a fundraiser the Community Inn should be complete in 2 weeks. Shelter operations have moved to a church location. Family Endeavors is an SSVF provider serving the PRC area as well. The VA is having a Standown in Greensboro on Friday, sept 25, 2015. The VA does have transportation leaving from the VAMC to Greensboro starting at 7:15 am. Call the HCHV department at 704-638-3466 for assistance. Sherry Smith of Rowan Helping Ministries will be taking on some of the PRC responsibilities including the PIT. Nicole will be reaching out to her to provide guidance, suggestions & resources. The Family Crisis Council is having a Candle light vigil on October 12th. There is a job opening for a Community Coordinator with FCC.  Robin will forward Nicole the posting to send out. Melissa reported that UCCS had the Boots and Bowties fundraiser. Turning Point has an annual golf tournament scheduled for October 5th. Branden Lewis- reported that she has SSVF funds to assist veteran identify and remain in housing; she is able to send an Outreach Specialist into the community to do the assessments onsite. Gayle with CMDC- reported that a resident was recently approved for a home through Habitat for Humanity. CMDC is opening a store that will be called God’s Corner Store to help raise funds for the shelter’s operations. Box City Kids is an effort to raise awareness for the homelessness issue that includes students building a living space out of cardboard boxes and sleeping outside for 1 night; Pennies from Heaven is another fundraiser that is popular for the organization. Ed reported that CCM has construction is currently underway at My Father’s House to double the capacity of the living space for families. 
quarterly PRC meeting is December 9 2015 in Union County. 
